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To: Dee F. Bruemmer, County Administrator 

From: Scott County TIF Review Committee 

Date: April 1, 2014 

Re: City of Davenport's proposed expansion of the I-74/53
rd

 Street Economic

Development Area to meet the requirements of the State Reinvestment District 

Program. 

The City of Davenport has notified Scott County of an opportunity to consult that is scheduled 

for Monday, April 7, at 2:30 PM regarding the proposed expansion of the I-74/53
rd

 Street

Economic Development Area.  The expansion of the I-74/53
rd

 Street urban renewal area is a

requirement for the State of Iowa’s Reinvestment District funding for which the City has 

submitted an application.  

The Board of Supervisors recently sent a letter in support of the creation of this Reinvestment 

District.  Approval of that application by the State of Iowa would make development in this 

district eligible to receive State funding through the rebates of State Sales and Hotel-Motel taxes 

generated within this district.  At the time the letter was drafted we were aware that such a 

reinvestment district was required to be in an URA and that the State application would require 

the expansion of the URA.  The letter of support for the reinvestment district did not include any 

comment on the future use of TIF within this area.  Presumably any development within this area 

would be retail-commercial, hotel-casino, and possibly multi-family.  Historically, Scott County 

has opposed the use of TIF in greenfields, like this current area, for retail-commercial 

developments.  Granted this current notice does not propose any TIF plans for this area but 

expansion of the URA would allow it to be considered.  State Law does not require taxing bodies 

to give opportunities to consult when individual TIF plans are approved, only the creation or 

expansion of URAs are formal opportunities to consult required to be offered. 

The TIF Review Committee recommends that the Board send a letter that states that while we 

support the reinvestment district we would not support the use of TIF as an incentive for retail 

commercial type developments.  Staff will attend the meeting next Monday and will discuss any 

additional information we receive at the Committee of the Whole meeting next Tuesday. 
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